Item No 6(h)

COUNCIL MEETING, 15th February 2012
CABINET, 30th January 2012 

149 HIPPERHOLME BUS LAY-BY

Councillor Collins, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment presented a written report of the Acting Head of Highways and Engineering advising of the resolution of the dispute with a private developer over land needed for the construction of a bus lay-by on the A58 at Hipperholme, and seeking approval to the provision of funding to complete the bus lay-by provision. The report provided background information and advised of the financial implications and possible options for funding the estimated cost of £33,000 for completing the work.

Councillor Hall attended the meeting as Ward Councillor, addressed Members on the proposal and expressed thanks for the work undertaken in finding a solution to this matter.

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that an amount of £33,000 be allocated from the Capital Programme for the Hipperholme Lay-by scheme.

(The Leader agreed to take the above as an urgent item at the meeting to enable a recommendation to be consider by Council at its meeting on 15th February 2012)

